URGENT NOTICE FOR IMMEDIATE ATTENTION

In accordance with the response to matters relating to COVID-19, the Consulate General of the
Republic of Trinidad and Tobago in Toronto will be closed to all in person services, effective
Tuesday 17, March 2020, until further notice.

Kindly note that all of the following services provided by the Consulate and all its departments will now
be facilitated by mail only:

Immigration
o Applications for MRP Renewals for persons 16 years and over

o Visa Applications

o Applications for Restoration of Citizenship

o Applications for Renunciation of Citizenship

o Collection of passports
Consular

o Applications for Repatriation of Human and Cremated Remains
Applications for birth, death, marriage and adoption certificates
Applications for certification of driver’s licences
Verification of Sick /Maternity Leave/Medical practitioner
All Notary services are on hold until further notice

o o0 0 0

All persons wishing to submit applications for the aforementioned should visit the Consulate’s webpage
www.foreign.gov.tt/cgtoronto for instructions and applications specific to their requests. All such
applications being mailed to the Consulate should be sent and addressed to:

Consulate General of Trinidad and Tobago

Att’n: Immigration Department or Consular Department (depending on category as indicated above)
185 Sheppard Avenue West,

Toronto ON, M2N 1M9

Persons in emergency situations related to Immigration or any other services provided by the Consulate
are kindly asked to call the Consulate General at 416 495 9442/3 and utilize the telephone menu system
for assistance. Email queries will also be addressed and can be sent to congentoronto(@foreign.gov.tt

Further, in order to mitigate unnecessary exposure of our senior citizens it is also advised that persons
submitting quarterly life certificates make submissions of completed/ notarized forms by mail only. For
further inquiries, you may contact the office at 416-495-9443 ext. 225, 228

The Consulate commits to continued public information as the Government of Trinidad and Tobago, the
Canadian Federal Government and the Government of the Province of Ontario engage further on the
matter of responses to COVID-19. In this regard, general requests and inquiries will be facilitated via
email to congentoronto{@foreign.gov.tt




